
PMAA Meeting Minutes 

April 11, 2017 
 
 
The Penn Manor Alumni Association met Tuesday, April 11, 2017 in the high school 
library.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Melissa Ostrowski. The 
following members were in attendance: Melissa Ostrowski, Jan Mindish, Judy Duke, Becca 
Carver, and Cindy Rhoades. 
 
Melissa Ostrowski asked whether there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of 
the previous meeting. Hearing none, on a motion by Jan Mindish and a second by Becca 
Carver, and a unanimous voice vote, the minutes were approved. 
 
Judy Duke provided a detailed treasurer’s report. Becca Carver made a motion to accept the 
treasurer’s report and Jan Mindish seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a 
unanimous voice vote.  
 
Old Business 
 
Alumni Tent and Banner purchases. Cindy Rhoades presented several options for an 
alumni tent, banner and tabletop signs. Motion to spend up to $1,500 to purchase these items 
was made by Melissa Ostrowski and seconded by Jan Mindish. The motion was approved by 
a unanimous voice vote. 
 
The First Annual PMAA Breakfast was reviewed. The low turnout was disappointing but 
feedback from attendees was good. Next year, we will include an personal invitation in the 
Chatter mailing, place a news item in the Advertiser and contact reunion classes as well as 
alums who were present this year to help boost participation.  
 
Wall of Honor representatives were discussed. On a motion by Melissa Ostrowski and a 
second by Cindy Rhoades, Jason Binkley and Jan Mindish will be asked to represent the 
alumni association on the selection committee for the Athletic Wall of Honor. The motion 
was approved by a unanimous voice vote. On a motion by Cindy Rhoades and a second by 
Jan Mindish, Becca Carver and Tracy Seiger will be asked to represent the alumni association 
on the selection committee for the Distinguished Alumni Wall of Honor. The motion was 
approved by a unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 
The next social will be on May 11 at Copper Hill. PMAA will once again buy appetizers. Info 
will be placed on Facebook and the website. Melissa Ostrowski, Jan Mindish and Cindy 
Rhoades will also identify Penn Manor employees who are alums and send them a personal 
email. 
 
A committee meeting to plan PMAA’s participation at the Kick-off Classic and Homecoming 
will be held on Tuesday, July 18 at 6:00 PM at Copper Hill. All those interested in helping 
with these events are invited to attend. 



 
The PMAA website was discussed. Cindy Rhoades will check to see if it is possible to add a 
subscribe key to capture emails and send out notifications when the website has been updated. 
We will also work on adding an Alumni Business page to the website. 
 
PMAA will look into hosting a website that will offer Penn Manor apparel not affiliated with a 
sport. Several hosting sites will be contacted to see if this could generate revenue for PMAA. 
 
The Luella Mellinger Scholarship recipient was scheduled to be chosen however, we have not 
received the applications at this time. All those present will receive the applications and cast a 
vote for the recipient as soon as they are available. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be held in September. Date to 
be determined and advertised. 
 


